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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
Dallas Regional Office 
1301 Young Street, Suite 833 
Dallas, Texas  75202 

DIVISION OF MEDICAID & CHILDREN’S HEALTH   - REGION VI 

May 11, 2018 

Our Reference:  SPA NM 18-0001 

Ms. Nancy Smith-Leslie, Director 
Medical Assistance Division 
New Mexico Department of Human Services 
P.O. Box 2348 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87504 

Dear Ms. Smith-Leslie, 

We have reviewed the State’s proposed amendment to your Medicaid State Plan submitted under 
Transmittal Number (TN) 18-0001, dated February 28, 2018.  This plan amendment purposes to 
reduce New Mexico’s home equity limits for Medicaid coverage of long-term services and 
supports (LTSS) from $858,000 (the maximum amount permitted under law) to $572,000 (the 
minimum amount permitted under law). 

During review of this SPA, it became clear that New Mexico sought to grandfather in the prior 
home equity limit of $858,000 for any individual who was eligible for Medicaid coverage of 
LTSS as of February 28, 2018, and to impose against those who apply for LTSS coverage 
beginning March 1, 2018 the new home equity standard of $572,000.  While generally requiring 
two different benefit standards to similarly situated residents is inconsistent with the Medicaid 
comparability requirement described at section 1902(a)(10)(B) of the Social Security Act (the 
Act), under which states must provide benefits that are comparable for all beneficiaries with 
regard to amount, duration and scope, the statutory language describing the home equity limits, 
at section 1917(f)(1)(B) of the Act, specifically provides for the non-application of the benefit 
comparability requirement.  As such, we are able to approve this SPA.  

Based on the information submitted, we have approved the amendment for incorporation into the 
official New Mexico State Plan with an effective date of March 1, 2018, as requested.  A copy of 
the CMS-179 and the approved plan pages are included with this letter.   
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If you have any questions please contact Ford Blunt of my staff.  Mr. Blunt may be reached at 
(214) 767-6381 or by e-mail at Ford.Blunt@cms.hhs.gov.

Sincerely, 

Bill Brooks 
Associate Regional Administrator 

Cc: Jennifer Mondragon 

mailto:Ford.Blunt@cms.hhs.gov
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March 1, 2018

Bill Brooks
Division of Medicaid and Children's Health 
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